Bishop's Committee
Tuesday, October 17, 1989

PRESENT: Brewer, Hunter, F. Stewart, R. Stewart, Johnson

ABSENT: DelLay, Lewis, Page, Rethorn

Senior Warden Merrill Hunter opened the meeting at his home at 8:30 p.m.
The Sept. 25 minutes stand approved as distributed.

The Sept. financial statement stands approved as distributed. Stewart
reported an Oct. 13 balance of $242.07.

Because the present meeting day of the third Tuesday of the month seems
to be a problem for some, a motion and second by Brewer to change the
meeting night to the third Monday of the month was made. Motion carried.

Hunter reported that he was unable to find kneeling benches. He also
contacted Richard Moose about returning to the Bishop's Committee, and
although he was unable to attend this meeting, Hunter and Moose are
getting together soon.

Hunter reported that Fr. Lewis wrote a strong letter concerning our
exorbitant building insurance and was successful in getting it reduced
from $240 per quarter to $196 per quarter.

Motion by Hunter and second by Brewer to contact Fr. Lewis about helping
us reduce the high cost of bonding our church treasurer. Motion carried.

Hunter reported that he had a recent visit with Ethyl Roberts in the
nursing home in Howard. She had called and would like visitors from
the church, for since Mo. Karen's departure, she feels out of touch

with us.

Brewer will check on the budget plan for telephone service for the
church's phone in hopes of reducing our monthly bill.

Brewer will contact Delay about lining up the men of the church to
prepare the church for winter and the guild hall for services. Hunter

and Stewart volunteered to be available to help.

There was much discussion on the church's Indian taco sale to be held
on Saturday, Oct. 28 from 11-2.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

{m T Biwve

Katherine T. Brewer
Clerk



